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TO: 
 

MAYOR J. LEHMAN AND MEMBERS OF COUNCIL 
 

FROM: 
 

M. MUNSHAW, SUPERVISOR OF ENGINEERING STANDARDS 

NOTED:   
 

B. ARANIYASUNDARAN, P. ENG., PMP, DIRECTOR OF ENGINEERING  
 

J. THOMPSON, P. ENG., ACTING GENERAL MANAGER OF INFRASTRUCTURE AND 
GROWTH MANAGEMENT  

  
M. PROWSE, CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER 
 

RE: 
 

TEMPORARY PARKING CLOSURE ON COLLIER STREET BETWEEN POYNTZ STREET 
AND BERCZY STREET (WARD 2) (File:  T02-PA) 
  

DATE: 
  

JANUARY 21, 2019 

  
The purpose of this Memorandum is to notify members of Council of the planned closure of on-street parking 

facilities (monthly parking pass type) on the north and south sides of Collier Street between the intersections of 

Poyntz Street and Berczy Street to facilitate infrastructure replacements by Alectra Utilities (Alectra). The closure 

of the parking facilities is confirmed to commence January 28, 2019 and be completed by February 25, 2019.  

Motorists that have purchased monthly parking passes from the City of Barrie could be impacted throughout the 

duration of this work should they intend to park in the impacted area. Driveway access and utility services to 

businesses and residences in the impacted area will be maintained wherever possible. However, intermittent 

interruptions to access and/or electric service may be necessary for short durations due to the nature of the work. 

Alectra has committed to minimizing and notifying should these impacts become necessary. 

One transit stop on Collier Street in proximity to Poyntz Street may also be affected by the work. The Transit group 

is working to determine if any changes may be necessary and will take action to inform transit users should this 

be necessary. 

The City of Barrie Right of Way Activity (ROWA) group is working to post temporary ‘no parking’ signs during the 

work dates according to the City of Barrie Traffic By-law (By-law # 80-138).  Additionally the ROWA group is 

asking that Alectra notify all impacted businesses/residents located on Collier Street in advance of the date of 

commencement through the use of electronic notice boards and a mail-out to residents.  A copy of the notice to 

be provided by Alectra is attached to this memo.  

Please contact Michael Munshaw at 705 739-4220 ext. 4723 should there be any questions.  Alternatively an 

Alectra customer care representative can be reached at 1 877 963-6900 ext. 25747. 
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Attachment #1 
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